GOVERNMENT OF ANDHRA PRADESH

FOREST DEPARTMENT
From To
Ms. Suman Beniwal, LF.S., The Conservator of Forests,
District Forest Officer, Kurnool Circle,
Kurnool (T) Division, Kurnool. Kurnool.

Rc.No.815/2019/HS, dated.03-12-2021.

Sir,

Sub: APFD — F(C)Act, 1980 — Mines & Quarries — Application for grant of
Quarry lease for Road metal over an extent of 3.97 Ha. falling in
Compt.No.313 of G.A.Bad South RF, Dhone Range, Kurnool Division
& District filed by Sri Y.Mahendranath Reddy, S/o Y.Maddilety Reddy,
R/o Banaganapalli — Proposals u/s2 of F(C) Act, 1980 for processing —
Returned —Re-submission off — Reg.

Ref: 1. DFO, Kurnool Rc.no.815/2019-HS, dt.05.07.2021
2. CF, Kurnool Re.no.613/2019-TO, dt.20.07.2021.
3. DFO, Kurnool Re¢.No.815/2019-HS, Dt:27.07.2021.
4. FRO, Dhone Rc.No.116A/2021-FRO(D), dt:20.10.2021.

* %k

In continuation of this office reference 1% cited, it is submitted that, vide
reference 3" cited, necessary instructions have been issued to the Forest Range
Officer, Dhone Range to submit the report as instructed by the Conservator of Forests,

Kurnool in the reference 2™ cited.

Accordingly, the Forest Range Officer, Dhone vide reference 4" cited has
submitted a report stating that on 30.09.2021 he along with the DyRO, Bangapalli and
concerned staff have proceeded to subject location and verified the approach road
proposed from RF boundary to proposed mining area which is very close to the forest
area already diverted to the GNSS project with reference to the village map, Gazette
notification, topo sheet and demarcated on the ground as per the Geo-coordinates
verified and authenticated by the GIS cell, Office of the Principal Chief Conservator
of Forests & HoFF, A.P., Guntur. Further, he has also reported that, the proposed
road area in the R.F leading to proposed mining area from R.F boundary is not
overlapping in the forest area already diverted to the GNSS project and enclosed the
maps showing the proposed mining area and forest area already diverted to the GNSS

project.



In this connection, I have also inspected the location on 09.11.2021, the
proposed road area in the R.F leading to proposed mining area from R.F boundary is
not overlapping with the forest area already diverted to the GNSS project. Hence, the

proposals are re-submitted herewith.
This is submitted for favour of kind information and necessary action.

Yours faithfully,
Sd/-Ms.Suman Beniwal
Encl: As above District Forest Officer
Kurnool

Copy to the Forest Range Officer, Dhone Range for information.

Copy to Sri Y.Mahendranath Reddy S/o Y.Maddilety Reddy, R/o Banaganapalli
(V) & (M), Kurnool District.
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